CITY OF PARKER
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
HELD AT 1001 W. PARK ST, AUGUST 5, 2025 - 5:30 PM

Mayor Andrew Kelly called the meeting to order with invocation followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance.

The following were present: Mayor Andrew Kelly, Councilmembers Tonya Barrow, Katy Bodiford,
Ron Chaple, John Haney, City Clerk Ingrid Bundy, and City Attorney Tim Sloan.

ITEMS FROM THE AUDIENCE (Non-Agenda)
Resident Melany Hathcock, 5229 Park St, inquired about the changes to land use of a property.

AGENDA

Approval of Minutes

A motion to approve the minutes, with corrections, was made by Councilmember Barrow;
seconded by Councilmember Bodiford. The motion was carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

Roadway Resurfacing

This item was tabled. Councilmember Haney shared concerns about the amounts in the proposal.
Mayor Kelly clarified that the proposal is being updated and will be on the next meeting’s agenda.
Discussion was had regarding seeking bids from other engineering firms.

Councilmember Barrow made an inquiry regarding city streets. Public Works Director Tony
Summerlin offered to provide the relevant documentation. Councilmember Barrow requested to
review the document which Mr. Summerlin delivered at the end of the meeting.

Discussion of Non-Conforming Properties

Mayor Kelly presented details regarding this item. Residents offered further details and shared
concerns regarding non-conforming properties. After discussion, it was determined to have a
workshop to deliberate this item further.

Surplus Items - Auction

Mayor Kelly presented details regarding this item. Councilmember Barrow remarked about the
spelling accuracy in the document. Moving forward with the item, a motion was made to approve
the surplus items by Councilmember Barrow; seconded by Councilmember Bodiford. The motion
was carried with all voting in favor; 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS BY COMMISSIONERS
Councilmember Chaple shared details regarding the yard sale and the pig roast.

Councilmember Haney presented concerns and shared discussion regarding parking issues at

Peet Park and the boat launch.
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Councilmember Barrow discussed the response from the State Attorney's office concerning
complaints filed against the City of Parker. Mr. Sloan volunteered to revise and resubmit the
request with different wording.

With no further discussion the meeting adjourned at 6:17 P.M.

Approved this day of 4&4@’%—(— , 2025.
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